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Dragon, Karen E. (CDC/NIOSH/EID)

From: michaelj.olson@gsk.com

Sent:  Thursday, August 30, 2007 4:17 PM
To: NIOSH Docket Office (CDC)
Subject: 105 - HazDrug Update Comments

I request that NIOSH and its advisory committee on developing a list of hazardous drugs in health care settings
carefully consider policy for evaluating monoclonal antibodies (MAbs) as appropriate additions to the roster of
hazardous drugs. Certainly some of these materials present appreciable health hazards upon intravenous or
subcutaneous dosing. However, there is little or no evidence to suggest MAbs as relevant occupational hazards
given the low likelihood of substantial systemic exposure in healthcare settings where dermal and possibly
respiratory exposure predominate. It seems prudent and scientifically justifiable that NIOSH incorporate elements
of exposure assessment into consideration of the risk of occupational adverse effects of MAbs. Without this there
is a likelihood that many MAbs, especially those used in oncology and rheumatology practice, will eventually end
up on the NIOSH list of hazardous drugs, raising inappropriate concern.

Michael J. Olson, Ph.D., ATS

Director, Occupational Toxicology
Corporate Environment, Health and Safety
GlaxoSmithKline

telephone: 919-483-5239 (GSK internal dial *-703-5239)

mail address: GlaxoSmithKline, 5 Moore Dr. (CS-1147)
Research Triangle Park, NC 27709 USA
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